THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
Nannette Johnston
DATE:
May 21, 2009
SUBJECT:
Approval of Pool Usage Proposal from Fort Knox  
ISSUE

The contract for pool usage at T.K. Stone has not been renewed.  Hardin County Schools’ swimmers can no longer practice at this facility.  The board requested a search for another location for the Hardin County Schools’ swimmers.

FACTS

In 2001, the district entered into a joint contract with Elizabethtown Independent Schools and E-town Swim and Fitness for usage of T.K.Stone Pool. On March 9, 2009, Hardin County Schools received a letter that the E-town Swim and Fitness is discontinuing this agreement.  The swimmers in the Hardin County School district were given the option to pay to swim with the Dolphins Swim Club or attend E-town High School in order to use the pool. 
At the March 19 board meeting, the board requested a search for another location for the Hardin County Schools swimmers.

Fort Knox was eager to assist and has presented a proposal for the use of Gamin Pool at Fort Knox.  Fort Knox Schools and Meade County Schools are currently using this facility as well.
Our 3 high school principals would like to continue with our HCT “tri-squad” and hire one (1) head coach and one (1) assistant coach to work with all three (3) schools. The schools will compete separately at meets.  


RECOMMENDATION

Approve to accept the proposal for the use of Gamin Pool at Fort Knox and develop a contract agreeable to both parties.   
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education accept the proposal for the use of Gamin Pool at Fort Knox and develop a contract agreeable to both parties. 
